We all know that the economy is in a perilous state and that we have just had an emergency budget. Therefore I have to justify every single penny that I take from local authorities or burdens I place upon them. And I can’t possibly justify the comprehensive area assessment which involved a very heavy burden of inspection on local authorities. It didn’t really get the bins emptied any faster. It didn’t really help kids in schools. And what I am doing instead is passing the power away from Whitehall back into the hands of local people. That’s why local authorities very soon will be publishing online what they spend, anything above five hundred pounds. It’s something we call ‘show me the money’. Now this is going to be about empowering local people. But you don’t need to take my word for it. Earlier this week I visited Stephen Greenhalgh who is the Leader of Hammersmith and Fulham and this is what he had to say about it.
You’ve scored pretty well on the Comprehensive Area Assessment. Are you feeling a bit miffed that we getting rid of it?

Absolutely not. We topped the bill on CAA one of the best councils in the country but that doesn’t matter to our local residents. We’re to put residents first, we are interested in what they think, and instead of focusing in what the inspectors want us to do we want to respond to the needs of our residents and put them first.

Do you think it made you a more responsive council?

Absolutely not, the inspection regime was trying to tell us, prescribe how we delivered local public services. We’re here to respond to the needs of our local residents. They have to come first.
The CAA has for us in Wandsworth been a very bureaucratic process. We’ve had to collect an enormous amount of data, much of it of little interest to us as a local authority and indeed to our partners. We estimate that it cost us about two hundred thousand pounds to collect the data, and all we did was supply it to the Audit Commission and the CLG. So, all in all, for us, this is a really great result.

I’m glad CAA has gone. There’s no need for CAA now, in my view . Local government is the highest performing sector in the public service. Secondly it was very, very expensive. I mean, here we reckon that we spend three point six million pounds a year on our assessments for CAA. That’s an awful lot of money. And I think local people need to decide what they want out of their councils and local people will decide in the absence of the CAA.
